



MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Date: July 26, 2011

Call to Order: A regular meeting of the board of directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Kevin Noca, 3159 Readsborough Court, Fairfax, Virginia, on July 26, 2011. The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. with President Nancy Minter presiding. Margaret Kerr-McKown took minutes as secretary.

Board Members in Attendance:
Jo Ann Andren
Ross Bankson 
Margaret Kerr-McKown
Nancy Minter
Kevin Noca
Robert Parker
Bruce Pincus 
Brian Saal
Gordon Silcox

Board Members Absent: None.

Community Member in Attendance: Helen Fortner

Open Forum: Ms Fortner requested naming the committees and update of the website.
Approval of Minutes: The Minutes of the April and June 2011 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the Minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report: Discussion of delinquent accounts and budget execution.
Grounds: Discussion of two proposals from Professional Grounds related to the noncontract work they identified as most crucial to be undertaken; one specifically targeted to cutting back and treating a stand of bamboo on upper Eakin Park Court, and a second to perform some tree work as follows: removal of a large leaning pine, a damaged maple tree, and a broken pine stem near 3189 Eakin park Court; removal of a dead tree behind 3131 Eakin Park Court near the Cravens fence; removal of the dead portion of the tree behind 3191 Readsborough Court; and removal of a dead pine and stump near 3132 Delburn Court. Brian Saal moved to proceed with this work at once. Margaret Kerr-McKown seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business: 

National Night Out: Tuesday 8/2/11, National Night Out will be held at Kelly’s Circle.  The board hopes the community will stop by the circle to meet and mingle with neighbors and some of our local politicians.
Parking: Gordon Silcox presented the recommendations of the parking working group (This working group was formed to act on concerns expressed at the annual meeting relating to parking problems. It consists of board members Bruce Pincus (emergency parking liaison), Margaret Kerr-McKown, Bob Parker, and Gordon Silcox.)  

Working group recommendations included (1) identification of a few curb areas to be marked by yellow paint to indicate “No Parking,” (2) procedures to give warning notices to parking violators, (3) procedures for towing vehicles after warning notices have been given, (4) next steps to be accomplished. Next steps include (1) selecting a towing company; (2) updating the sign posted at the community entrance, which warns that cars parked in violation will be towed and gives the contact information to reclaim towed vehicles; and (3) notifying the community when the warnings and towing procedures will be put into effect.

Brian Saal made a motion to accept these recommendations. Motion was seconded and the recommendations were approved unanimously.  

Next meeting will be held on 23 August 2011.

New Business: Nancy Minter suggested that we consider revising and amending the covenants and by-laws to reflect current Virginia laws and best practices. The board agreed to discuss this more fully at the 23 August meeting at the Gordon Silcox’s residence.
Robert Parker made a motion to adjourn at 9:32p.m. Motion was seconded and approved unanimously. 
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